TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

 

MINUTES OF AUGUST 9, 2006

TOWNSHIP ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

 

Present:  Colvin,  Houghton,  Keelan, and Scally

Absent:  Martel 

Alternates:  Hein and Nothoff

Audience:  5 

Chairman Keelan called the meeting to order at 7:00, and explained procedures to audience.

Appeal 2006-02, Randolf request for variance of side yard setback to build new garage.  

Applicant presented his case.  Built house on vacant property 9 years ago.  Because of wetlands, driveway had to go on north side of property.  Well and septic were largely located by rules of Health Department, and by practical aspect of service access for well.  Wanted to put garage in southeast portion of lot, but was prevented by County Soil Erosion and DEQ, who determined there was a small wetland area at that location.  As a result of these factors, he is applying for a variance to build garage into setback area on the north.

Applicant wants to build a 24 x 60 ft garage to accommodate two pickup trucks and a boat.  Plans garage to be constructed like house, with same general quality of appearance.  Because of constraints noted he needs a  variance to fit the garage onto the lot.  He has requested a 4-foot variance from the required 10-foot side yard setback on the north property line.  

Applicant noted he has had perceived difficulties with DEQ regarding the wetlands, and questions whether one small area is correctly classified as wetland.  He also wondered if a small area is filled if he could do a “trade” to expand a different wetland area.  

Neighbors to the north Philip and Susan Szurek spoke.  They were generally opposed to the variance and questioned water runoff from the roof of the proposed garage.  Their house is non-conforming and is located just 1 foot from the property line.  

A letter was received from Kerd Reguides and Edward Thompson.  They requested the board hold firm on setbacks and not grant a variance, to maintain a natural view.  515 Via Veneto unit 102, Naples FL 34108. 

The applicant requested to postpone action on the request for about one year, so he has time to pursue an alternate solution with DEQ.  The Board agreed to this.  Applicant can come back earlier if he wants to.  

In further action, the Board:  

Agreed that Colvin and Houghton would assist the applicant in writing a letter regarding alternatives, including wetland tradeoffs.

Approved minutes from July 12 with minor corrections, and include Dick & Jane Saul’s comments regarding having no objection to the Messerly proposal.

Agreed the Health Dept refusal to allow a Messerly holding tank is a new factor, and they can therefore reconsider their earlier decision on the case (2006-1).

Heard report from Lee Colvin on Planning Commission activity, decided to delay item #4 (rules & procedures) to October, and noted that both tape recorders were inoperable and recommends a new one be acquired. 

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

 

Bill Briggs, Zoning Administrator and Substitute Secretary    

